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Our Ref: 2323 

 

Dear Mr Houston 

 
Special Educational Needs and Disability (SEND) Bill 
 

The Committee for Education is about to conclude its scrutiny of the Special 

Educational Needs and Disability (SEND) Bill.  The Bill extends the rights of 

children in respect of Special Educational Needs provision and disability 

appeals. 

 

The Committee has agreed to put down amendments to the SEND Bill which 

will place additional obligations on health bodies – including Health and Social 

Care Trusts – to co-operate with education bodies – including the Education 

Authority – in respect of Special Educational Needs (SEN) support.  

Amendments will require the sharing of information; encourage joint planning 

and commissioning of SEN services; and oblige health bodies to comply with 

the health aspects of statements of SEN produced by the Education Authority.  
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The Committee has also agreed to put down an amendment designed to 

enhance the remit of the Regulation and Quality Improvement Authority in 

order to allow it to review and report on the degree and effectiveness of co-

operation between education and health bodies. 

 

Further to the above, at its meeting on 14 October 2015, the Committee 

agreed to write seeking the views of your organisation on the extension of the 

remit of the RQIA in order to include oversight of co-operation between health 

and education authorities. The Committee has also written to the Northern 

Ireland Commissioner for Children and Young People (NICCY) seeking that 

organisation’s views on this matter. 

 

A response at your earliest convenience would be greatly appreciated. 

 

Should you require any clarification regarding this matter, please do not 

hesitate to contact me.  

 
Yours sincerely 
 

Signed Peter McCallion  
 

 

Peter McCallion  
Clerk  
Committee for Education 
 
 
 


